



TREVELYAN COLLEGE JCR MINUTES

Exec Meeting

18th February 2019 6:15pm

CONTENTS

Contents	p. 1
Absent	p. 1
Individual Reports	p. 2
Minutes Arising From Previous Meeting	p. 2
SU Elections	p. 2
Summer Ball	p. 2
Formals	p. 3
Any Other Business	p. 3

Action Points are in red throughout the text and are listed at the end.

ABSENT

All present

INDIVIDUAL REPORTS

Grover: The bar is going well, various applications have come in.

Dan: I've designed various wristbands and things, visit days are plodding along nicely.

Mary: Did my last screening panels, had college officers meeting where we mainly talked NSS, college refurbishments, and the summer ball.

Christian: I have a provisional date for the second diss open mic night. Following JCR comm, we decided to put the £250 from the voting towards Welfare's budget for StressLess.

Laura: The Assistant Welfare Officer screening happened, shag week happened, and the C card people are happy with signups. I've had an email from the 'It's not ok campaign' and they want to host an event here.

Nat: SU elections are happening, I wan't the Alpacas.

Alistair: FinComm gave some money out for TCUP, Dream Scheme applications closed - most things got approved.

Jeremy: Diversity Bar Night is happening on the 28th, I'm trying to figure out what to do with the music.

Saška: I've just been doing things for Trevs Night, Janice enquired about payment for extra porters.

Abby: I've got some new cutlery for the Upper JCR so I'm going to mark it. I'm also doing a tampon drive. collection on the cobbles.

Danelle: Formal application open later this week!

Jack: We had the husts yesterday which I thought went well, the candidates had some good knowledge. The meeting had a quite a good Q&A. There seems to be a bit more understanding around Summer Ball now. Right now we have around 100 votes, I'll open half colours next week.

Becki: The buttery continues to run!

MINUTES ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

SU Elections:

Nat: Various campaign teams have come into college and I've reported it. If anyone comes to you with this, let me know.

Christian: If it's a living space it's just common decency not to come into the dining hall for example.

Nat: I have told the candidates to stop, but sometimes their campaign teams aren't aware.

Grover: The cleaning staff took the posters down anyway because of fire safety rules.

Summer Ball:

Jack: What did everyone think of the discussion yesterday?

Christian: It was productive, Josh provided more details of whats going to happen on the night. In terms of the financing, we discussed this in JCR Comm - we feel there needs to be a sign-up push and it needs to be done quite early one to get projections.

Mary: Once people buy tickets it should be ok.

Christian: If he's going to have a meal in college he needs to decide this soon.

Mary: The external meal should have priority over the formal, if it doesn't fill the formal shouldn't happen.

Christian: I don't think people would pay £35 for a meal in Trevs.

Mary: This is something we need to decide as soon as possible with Janice.

Jeremy: When are tickets being sold?

Alistair: By the end of term.

Christian: Josh is planning for it to be first come first serve right? I can see finalists having issue with this.

Mary: If people know meal priorities in advance, then I don't see this being an issue. Thankfully the venue hasn't been booked yet.

Jack: I'm assuming the exec would go in the second round of busses?

Christian: You could technically split it.

Mary: The MCR bought up some serious issues, particularly welfare and access.

Laura: I will be in contact with Josh about this.

Christian: How do we go about figuring out all these problems?

Mary: I think that's the function of Ball Comm.

FORMALS

Danielle: The last two formals have been really undersubscribed.

Grover: Essentially dinner and formal have become very similar.

Danielle: Normally the formal meal comes from the same menu, but a different day's meal. Unfortunately this didn't happen at the last formal.

Danielle: I think the change in quality comes from the fact we don't really have a chef now.

Nat: Maybe ask Dawn about this?

Danielle: I'll wait and see what happens after this coming formal.

Christian: From talking to freshers, they've said the food was better last term. Another point was about formal novelty, there is a social element to it that is wearing off for them as all their friends live in college.

Danielle: Maybe it's time to reconsider how many formals we have, Janice has spoken to me about potentially cancelling the formal before exams.

Daniel: I honestly think the reason for the formals being undersubscribed is the move away from traditions. They don't see the enjoyment out of it because we couldn't tell them the traditions in Freshers Week.

Danielle: This might be something to talk to Latham about.

Christian: I agree, the freshers might see it as too formal. Let's see what happens in the next one, if sign-ups are low, we'll work from there.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Laura: Just a reminder please to use alternative text so the visually impaired can read your posts on social media, we need to be more consistent about this. If we start doing it, that should set a precedent.

Nat: *discuss Exec social*.